GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING JUNE 27TH, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, Chuck Spradlin, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fox moved to approve June 20, 2022 Minutes, as written. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge Report:

- Darrel provided commissioners with estimates for culverts in the amount of \$5,475.
- Crews are currently working on wash-outs.
- Darrel is hoping to get the pot-hole patching machine on Reece Road as he has yet to hear from the original contract on the repairing the road.

Fox moved to approve the purchase of culverts in the amount of \$5,475. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Commissioners reviewed Treasurer's report. No decisions were made.

Spradlin moved to approve payables in the amount of \$345,583.04. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Hodge moved to approve payroll in the amount of \$122,055.63. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Commissioners reviewed May 2022 fee reports. No decisions were made.

Lucas Mullen and others presented commissioners with information regarding City of Main Street Program updates. Steve Coulter informed commissioners that any funding the county could provide towards the Main Street Program would be helpful. Mullen asked for commissioners provide an estimate of \$10,000 to help absorb the \$70,000 annual cost of trainings. Commissioners will consider the request.

Greenwood County resident Scott McFadden expressed concerns regarding the conditions of L Rd and the lack of maintenance to such. Darrel Chrisman informed commissioners that L Rd is a Township matter. McFadden is slated to contact Eureka Township board members.

Fox moved to approve a fifteen-minute executive session to include Darrel Chrisman, Jennifer West and Levi Vinson to discuss personnel. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting reconvened at 9:59 a.m. No decisions were made.

Levi Vinson provided commissioners with Memorandums of Understanding between Greenwood County and municipalities for signatures, which outlines roles and responsibilities for upkeep of sirens.

Ambulance Director Brian Mongeau provided commissioners with a contract between city and county rescue services stating that Greenwood County would pay the city \$10,000 annually to assist in providing rescue services through the year 2025.

Fox moved to approve the contract between Eureka City and Greenwood County for rescue services in the amount of \$10,000 annually. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Fox moved to adjourn at 10:10 a.m. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Amanda Cunningham with Cross Winds presented appropriations requests in the amount of \$40,500.

Sheriff Heath Samuels provided the 2023 budget proposal for the Sheriff's Department in the amount of \$1,647,634.99.

Samuels provided the 2023 budget proposals for the Juvenile Detention fund and E911 stating that these numbers are the same as the 2022 proposals.

Greenwood County Fire Chief Glen Collinge provided the 2023 budget proposal for the Fire Department in the amount of \$318,644.71.

Commissioners presented Doug Williams with a plaque to show their appreciation of Williams' many years of service to Greenwood County.

GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING JUNE 27TH, 2022

Ambulance Director Brian Mongeau provided the 2023 budget proposal for the Ambulance Department in the amount of \$700,538.00.

Road and Bridge employee Jennifer Watts provided the 2023 budget proposal for Recycling in the amount of \$36,781.39.

Watts provided the 2023 budget for Solid Waste in the amount of \$67,254.49.

Watts provided the 2023 budget for Road and Bridge in the amount of \$2,542,574.12.

Watts provided the 2023 budget for Special Bridge in the amount of \$930,501.07.

Marsha Ramsey provided the 2023 budget for Register of Deeds in the amount of \$141,988.

Keila Sherman provided 2023 appropriations requests for the Conservation District in the amount of \$25,000.

Donna Olson provided the 2023 budget for Treasurer's office in the amount of \$224,024.68.

Olson provided the 2023 budget for Motor Vehicle in the amount of \$61,209.90.

Jennifer West provided the 2023 budget proposal for Noxious Weed in the amount of \$201,375.00.

West provided the 2023 budget proposal for Household Hazardous Waste in the amount of \$18,000.

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Ballard, Chairman

Robert Joe Morgan, Member